City Council Meeting

April 15th, 1999


Minutes

Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

1. April 15, 1999

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake city council at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Kieser, Marschel, Rannow, Wawrzyniak

Also Present: Dale Kosek; Public Works Supervisor, Eric Klein; Police Chief, Tom Chap; Liquor Store Manager, David Peck; City Administrator, Paul Rasmussen and Dave Johnston; MN Dept. of Transportation.

Consent Agenda:

2. 
1.
Claims to be Paid- 1999
                                         $ 8,294.53

3. 
2.
Claims Paid in - 1999



    19,972.85
 

4. 
3.
Payroll – Paid in  -1999 

 
 
    26,133.81

4. Liquor Store Reports

5. Approve the minutes from the  March 25th, 1999 regular meeting

6.
Budget Report

7.       Building permit construction values to date         $7,680.00

5. The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Rannow to approve the consent agenda with a request to delete the Liquor store report as listed in the March minutes as no report was presented.  Unanimous.
General Business:

6. An explanation was given by MnDOT engineers Rasmussen and Johnston concerning the HWY 7 project scheduled to begin in late spring of 1999.  The motion was made by Wawrzyniak and seconded by Kieser to approve Resolution #3-1999,  A resolution to restrict parking on Hwy 7.  Unanimous.

7. A discussion was held concerning the appropriateness of non qualified persons attending an ambulance training course as sponsored by an outside agency.  In general the council felt that a person attending as a representative of the city should meet the qualifications of the agency offering the course.  The administrator is to call the Minnesota Ambulance Association concerning this situation that has arisen and get their opinion on the subject.
Department Business:

A. Liquor Report  (Tom Chap)

1. Handed out financial reports for January through March

8. Maintenance on the auditorium was discussed with the need to develop a plan for renovation.

B. Police Report

9. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to hire a full time patrol officer. Unanimous.  Expectations are that the process will take approximately two months.

10. Discussion ensued concerning expectations of different council members concerning police activity.  Mayor Yurek stated, for the record, that her desire was to develop an alternate plan for police service, should Chief Klein resign and leave the city without a full time officer.  There was no desire to replace the current police department.

C. Public Works Report (Dale Kosek

1. The motion was made by Rannow and seconded by Marschel to install a four way stop sign on Center Street and Lane Avenue. Unanimous

1. Inquiries have been received on the purchase of the large backup generator.

D. Administrators Report

2. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve the increase in wages of the lifeguards by 25 cents per hour to increase the wages to minimum wage standards. Unanimous. 
The motion was made Kieser and seconded by Rannow to adjourn until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held May 20th, 1999.  Unanimous.

__________________________

    Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________


David Peck/Clerk-Administrator
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